

## Maidstone Model Engineering Society

## AUTUNN/VINTER 1991

## DIARY:

Saturday 28th September: Fun Day at Birchley Railway, Biddenden.

Friday 4th October :

Bits 'n' Pieces Evening.

Sunday 27th October :

Last Public Running Day.

Friday 1st November :

Steaming Across China and India with Phil Lynch.

Friday 6th December :

The Great Central Railway with Brian Wellsted.

Thursday 26th December :

Boxing Day Run.

Friday 3rd January 1992: Video Evening - Out and About with MMES

## DETAILS :

Drummond Randall has kindly invited the Club to his house on 28/9. you who have not visited him before, he has a 10%" track round his garden and an undercover swimming pool so you can steam and swim to your hearts content. worth a visit.

I regret I shall miss the Bits and Pieces Evening as a few of us will be away that week at Brean Sands, but carry on regardless - I'll tell you all about the trip next newsletter.

We have some new speakers and slide shows coming up, starting with Phil Lynch who is coming down from Pinner to talk about his travels abroad.

In December, Brian Wellsted will be down from Wimbledon to let us know all about The Great Central Railway, its locos, and restoration work.

Get away to the Park on Boxing Day as we continue to celebrate Christmas.

The Video Evening could also be called Home and Away with MMES as it looks back over the happenings of 1991 - in fact it starts with the Romney Visit to MMES on Battle of Britain Day in 1990. Then there are various trips out and about, Paul Clark's run at IMLEC, the National Locomotive Rally at Birmingham etc. etc.

Refreshments will of course be served on Club Nights. There's little on the telly worth watching so you've no excuse for being a couch potato, even if it is chilly outside, it's cosy in the Clubhouse'so come and join us for a great evening of entertainment!

The opening times on the gates ( 7-15 to 7-45 on Club Nights, and 11-00 to 11-30, 2-00 to 2-30 on Sundays ) will continue through the winter. There is always work to be done during this season so all volunteers are welcome, or just come down and see us for a tea and a chat.

It just remains for me to say please start that article you keep promising me and just make sure you spend lots of time in the workshop so that you can finish that engine!